
Believing all people need a Savior, we are called to PROCLAIM the Good News, and to offer a life-changing 
ENCOUNTER with Jesus. As a community of His disciples, filled with the Holy Spirit and loved by our Heavenly 

Father, we seek to BE CHRIST in all we do. 

509 WEST 54TH STREET MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55419  
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January 14, 2018 Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 

 

PLAN TO JOIN US: 

 

 

Saturday, January 13 

Sinfonia Concert 1:00pm 

 

Friday, January 26 

AYM Coffee House 

 

Saturday, January 27 

Dancing with Annunciation Stars 

 

Sunday, January 28 

Catholic Schools Week ~ Waffle Breakfast 



A Note from Our Pastor Fr. Brian Park • ext. 228 
QUOTE OF THE WEEK: “When evil seems to triumph, Lord, and our 
hope begins to fail, give us courage and perseverance in doing your 
will.” 
 
A NOTE FROM NATHAN SCHUSTER, OUR FORMER TEACHING PARISH 
SEMINARIAN: Dear Annunciation parishioners, I was assigned to 
Annunciation this past year and a half as a seminarian of the St. Paul 
Seminary. I wanted to let you know that I discerned out of the 
diocesan major seminary this past month—December 2017. It was not 
without much prayer and discussion with others that I felt at peace 
with this decision. I am now living back at home, working full time to pay off student loans, 
and preparing to visit some religious orders this spring. I am looking forward to the future 
plans that the Lord has in store for me. I greatly enjoyed this past year and a half at 
Annunciation with you all and under the guidance of Fr. Park. I am grateful for your joyful 
witness of love. Please know of my continued prayers for you all—please keep me in 

yours. 
 
CATHOLIC SERVICES APPEAL (CSAF): Our parish is now conducting the 2018 Catholic 

Services Appeal for the 18 Collective Ministries of the Archdiocese that no one parish can 
support on its own. The CSAF recognizes each parish itself as a ministry integral to the 
daily life of the Archdiocese. Our parish really is our second home; we see our brothers 
and sisters in Christ every week as together we celebrate the Mass. It is also where we are 
prepared and supported as disciples to go forth to preach the Gospel. Thus, our parish is 
a benefited ministry of the CSA; we receive 25% of the dollars we collect in our parish if 
we reach our parish goal. Please prayerfully consider making a pledge to help us reach 
our goal! 
 
The 18 Collective Ministries supported by the Catholic Services Appeal are:  
 
1. American Indian Ministry 
2. Archdiocesan Council of Catholic Women (ACCW)  
3. Campus Ministry – Newman Center 
4. Campus Ministry – Saint Paul’s Outreach 
5. Catholic Charities 
6. Deaf Ministry  
7. Elementary School Subsidies and Scholarships 
8. Evangelization and Catechesis 
9. High School Scholarships  
10. Hospital Chaplains  
11. Latino Ministry 
12. Marriage, Family and Life  
13. Parishes 
14. Prison Chaplains 
15. Saint John Vianney College Seminary  
16. The Saint Paul Seminary  
17. Venezuelan Mission 
18. Rachel’s Vineyard Twin Cities 
 
On this Catholic Services Appeal Commitment Weekend, we are looking forward to 
partnering with you to love and strengthen our thousands of neighbors who are supported 

through the 18 Collective Ministries of the Archdiocese. Please fill out your 2018 pledge 
form and drop it in the plate or mail it directly to the CSAF processing center using the 
prepaid envelope you received in the mail from the CSAF. Thank you so much for your 
continued support of the Catholic Services Appeal! 
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We welcome anyone who is visiting our 
parish home and we extend a very 
warm welcome to those who have 
become a part of our parish family. We 
are glad you have decided to join our 
parish for liturgy, prayer and community 
gatherings. 
 
NEWCOMER REGISTRATION: Please 
contact Fr. Park for a registration 
appointment. 

 

Your written bulletin announcement is 
needed before noon. Please email:  
ppeterson@annunciationmsp.org,  
on the church side; or  
jcassidy@annunciationmsp.org,  
on the school side.  
The bulletin article submitted will be 

previewed by the Pastoral Parish Staff 
Member who heads the committee or 
ministry. Deadline, before 11:30am:  
 
Thursday, January 18:  
for Sunday, January 28 
Thursday, January 25:  
for Sunday, February 4 
Thursday, February 1:  
for Sunday, February 11 
Thursday, February 8:  
for Sunday, February 18 & 
for Sunday, February 25 
Thursday, February 22:  
for Sunday, March 4 
 
We appreciate our Advertisers—Thank 
you for your support! 

 

Please contact Fr. Brian J. Park, Pastor, 
for further information by telephone: 
612.824.9993 ext. 228 or email: 
frpark@annunciationmsp.org. 

 

Have You Moved? All parishioners are 
reminded to contact the parish office to 
let us know your new address and 
phone number, or if you are registering 
with another parish. 

 

Stay Connected Through Facebook: Do 
you like to be informed as to what is 
going on in the parish? Would you like 
to be updated on events that are hosted 
at Annunciation? Would you like another 
opportunity to get to know your fellow 
parishioners better? Did you answer yes 
to these questions? Then please like us 
on Facebook. This is a great way to 
communicate with the community! It is 
quick, inexpensive and engaging. The 
easiest way to find our Facebook page 
is to click on the link on the church 
website at www.annunciationmsp.org. 

Catholic Resources 
Archdiocese of Saint Paul & Minneapolis: archspm.org 

Minnesota Catholic Conference: mncc.org 
US Conference of Catholic Bishops: usccb.org 

Vatican: vatican.va 



Ministers of the Week 
2017 Liturgical Christmas Season 
Chairpersons, Committees, Schedulers, 
Volunteers, Donors, and Participants 

 

Loving and compassionate God, when 
your Son walked this earth he extended 
his healing hand toward the sick and 
cured those afflicted with every disease. 
We turn to you now in our need and ask 
you to care for those who are ill. Protect 
those who face surgery, and watch over 
those bound by infirmity. Through the 
power of your healing love, free from 
every disease and suffering those who 
are beset by poor health. Guide with 
your wisdom all who provide care, and 
assist doctors, nurses, and medical 
workers so that they may effectively 
relieve suffering and bring health to all 

whom they treat. Amen 

 

Please keep in your prayers the 
following individuals of the parish 
community who are ill:  
 
Karin Alaniz 
Dorothy Audette 
Jocelyn Broitman 
Stewart Christie 
Lisa Adams Craig 
Deacon Sean Curtan 
Michele Davis 
Ann Durr  
Gary Hackenmueller 
Doug Hassman 
John Jones 
Brad Marshall 
Ryan Palattao 
Steve Peterson 
Dorothy Pixley 
Timothy Pixley 
Michael Richardson 
Charles Rose 
Janet Rudie  
Leslie Smith 
Nick Struble  
Donald Tadich 
Dan Weides 
Jackie Williams 
Evalyn Wilson  

 

 

Bulletin Prayer List: If you would like 
prayers said for you or for a family 
member who is ill or in need of prayer, 
please contact Ashleigh Varley at 
6 1 2 . 8 2 4 . 9 9 9 3  X 2 5 6  o r 
avarley@annunciationmsp.org. In order 
to encourage more constant and fervent 
prayer for those who are in need of our 
spiritual support, please also contact 
Ashleigh if you know of a person who no 
longer needs to be on the list. 
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Annunciation Partners in Prayer: If you are interested in praying for those in need OR if 
you have a prayer intention, please send an email to Pat Katagiri, 
patricia@kikuenterprises.com. She will email any new prayer requests to the prayer team 
in the evening of the day she receives them. Commit to saying a prayer for those in need 
either when you receive the email or during your daily prayer time.  
   If you would prefer to receive prayer requests by phone, or you have a prayer request 
and do not have email, or you are not already on the telephone prayer chain and want to 
join, you may call Mary LaFontaine at 612.827.4256, between 8:30am and 10:00am, 
Monday through Friday, or Sophie Prince at 612.866.5287, between 5:30pm and 
6:30pm.  

Are you ill? Do you suffer from a chronic condition? Do you work in healthcare 
perhaps as a therapist, radiologist, physical therapist, nurse, etc? Or are you a 
caregiver for a family member or friend? You, and the general public, are most 
welcome to join Archbishop Bernard Hebda on Saturday, February 10, for Mass at 
10:00am for the 26th World Day of the Sick, at St. Joseph's Catholic Church in West 
Saint Paul. This annual Mass reminds us to pray and honor those who are sick, those who 
work in health care and those who serve as caregivers. Special blessings with water 
from Lourdes will be available. Following Mass there will be a reception and a talk by 
Fr. Altier. Anyone who is ill, caregivers, health care workers and the general public are 
most welcome. Questions? Email curatioevent@gmail.com or call Teresa at 
651.373.5369. If you are not able to join us in person, we will keep you and your 
family in our prayers on this special day. Co-sponsored by Curatio and Order of Malta. 

ANNUNCIATION AWAKENING RETREAT: For those who have not been before, I invite you 
to join us on our biannual retreat called the “Annunciation Awakening Retreat” on the 
weekend of March 16—18. The retreat will be held at Dunrovin Retreat Center, which is 
located on 50 secluded acres of national park in Marine on St. Croix, MN. At the retreat 
you will learn more about God the Father’s tremendous love for you and have the 
opportunity to establish and deepen your personal relationship with Christ. 
 
The Retreat will include: Mass, Confession opportunities, Eucharistic Adoration, Communal 
Prayer Times, Music, Talks by Father Park, Small Groups/Fellowship, and time for silence 
and rest. You can sign up for the Awakening Retreat through our parish website: 
www.annunciationmsp.org/church/ 
 
HOLY LAND PILGRIMAGE: A year from now, I am teaming up with Fr. Kevin Finnegan, the 
pastor of Our Lady of Grace in Edina, to lead a pilgrimage to the Holy Land. The dates 
for the trip are from Monday, December 31, 2018 to Friday, January 11, 2019. We will 
have more details in the next month or so (like the exact cost), but if you are interested in 
going, send me an email at frpark@annunciationmsp.org and I can give you an estimated 
cost per person and answer any initial questions you may have. I spent three weeks in the 
Holy Land when I was in seminary, and to be in the places where Jesus was born, lived, 
worked, prayed, ministered, suffered, died, and rose from the dead was one of the 

greatest blessings of my life. I invite you to come and experience this for yourself! 

The Meal Train Ministry is comprised of a group of people who make and deliver meals 
to the home of a person or family during their time of need. An online collaboration site is 
used to organize the meal calendar and preferences around what works for the person or 
family receiving the meals. Let us know if you have a short-term need (due to a birth, 
surgery, illness, etc.) to receive meals delivered to your home, or that you know someone 
who does, or if you would like to become a part of the group who provides meals, please 
contact Nancy Hedlund at 651.216.3852 or email: nancy.hedlund@biworldwide.com. 
Questions? Contact Ashleigh Varley X256. 

mailto:avarley@annunciationmsp.org
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Save the Date: Lenten Morning of 
Reflection with Fr. Kevin Finnegan 
Saturday, March 3, 8:30am to 
12:30pm, at Annunciation. This event will 
include a light breakfast, a Lenten 
Reflection, Mass, opportunity for 
Reconciliation, and lunch. Registration 
information and further details to follow. 
 

 

January is Human Trafficking 
Awareness Month:  A common 
understanding (or misunderstanding?) 
we may have of slavery is that it came 
to an end at the close of the Civil War 
back in the 1800’s. Unfortunately, in our 
day slavery is a real business that 
thrives in the US and around the world. 
In fact, human trafficking is the world’s 
second largest criminal industry, with the 

illicit drugs industry as the largest. 
Breaking Free is a local organization 
that provides a full range of support 
services needed by women who have 
managed to escape sex trafficking here 
in the Twin Cities area. In preparation 
for the anticipated increase in sex 
trafficking that unfortunately seems to 
accompany major events such as the 
Super Bowl, the goal of Breaking Free is 
to provide immediate and safe shelter 
along with food and clothing to those 
they anticipate will be rescued during 
this time. Your donations of grocery gift 
cards and gas cards, along with 
monetary donations needed to help 
finance these outreach efforts, can be 
placed in the Mass collection or brought 
to our business office. Be sure to write 
“Breaking Free” on your envelope. 
Checks can be made payable to 
Annunciation with “Breaking Free” noted 
on the memo line. Thank you for your 
generosity! 
 

 

Respect Life: For all people: may God 
grant us courage to embrace his 
precious gift of life, even in the most 
difficult of circumstances. We pray to the 
Lord. 

 
9 Days for Life is from January 18-26. 
9 Days for Life is a "digital pilgrimage" 
of prayer and action focused on 
cherishing the gift of every person's life. 
A multi-faceted novena, highlighting a 
different intention each day, provides 
reflections, bonus information, and 
suggested actions. Join and learn more 
at www.9daysforlife.com. Your prayers 
matter and your sacrifices make a 
difference. 
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Next month, we hope to open a Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration chapel here 
at Annunciation. In preparation, there will be a weekly series to help our 
parish community engage in this process. 

 

Countdown to Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration  
Beginning Wednesday, February 14 

What Do I Do During My Holy Hour? 
 

Now that we have covered what Adoration is and why it benefits us to spend an hour 
with Jesus each week, let’s answer the question, “What in the world do I do during a 
Holy Hour?” 
 

There are no rules on how one must spend their time during a Holy Hour. There are as 
many ways to pray and relate to God as there are people He created. A Holy Hour is 
similar to spending an hour with someone you love. There are endless possibilities as to 
how to spend an hour with a friend or spouse. Some people like to talk the whole time, 
some like to just sit and be in the presence of the other, some just let the other talk and 
listen the whole time. What you do is not as important as just being together. It is the 
same with God. Some people will prefer to pray devotional prayers such as the rosary. 
Some may feel called to meditate with scripture. Some may spend their time in 
intercessory prayer. Some may journal a conversation between them and God. Some 
may simply sit in silence and let the power of God wash over them. Let the Holy Spirit 
lead you. 
 

You may feel you do not pray well. Don’t let this discourage you. The fact you came to 
spend time with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament pleases Him very much. It is in itself a 
prayer of faith, which God will abundantly bless.  

 

Our Special Guest: Fr. Victor Warkulwiz, M.S.S., from the Missionary Priests of the 
Blessed Sacrament, will be our guest homilist at all the Masses the weekend of January 
20 and 21. He will preach on the benefits and necessity of Perpetual Adoration in our 
parish. Fr. Warkulwiz resides in the Archdiocese of Philadelphia. He has taken his 
message of Perpetual Adoration to several hundred parishes in 48 states, Canada, and 
elsewhere. Fr. Victor has dedicated himself to visiting a parish every weekend where 
the desire to establish or maintain Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration has been expressed. 
The fruits of his labor have been bountiful and include a spiritual renewal within each 
parish. 
 

Please remember that Perpetual Adoration in a parish is not just for a day, a week, a 
month, or year. It is for always. It is not temporary, but ongoing, lasting, permanent. 
 

Saint John Paul II said: “Our essential commitment in life is to grow spiritually in the 
climate of the Holy Eucharist.” There is no greater love given to Catholics than Christ 
present in the Eucharist. 
 

Please do not miss hearing Fr. Warkulwiz. His homily is most inspiring and has touched 
the hearts of thousands of Catholics in bringing them to a deeper understanding and 
love of the Blessed Sacrament. 
 

"Worthy is the Lamb that was slain to receive honor, glory, and praise..." 
 

Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament, please grant Annunciation Church the grace of 
perpetual adoration. 

Prayers for Annunciation Community and our Pastor, Fr. Park: The Holy Spirit has 
begun a movement in our archdiocese in the form of an Apostolate named Seven Sisters. 
The mission is that every parish build a foundation of seven women who commit to 
prayerful support of their pastor, each one offering one Holy Hour of prayer—one 
woman, one day, every week. The heart of our faith is the Blessed Sacrament of the Body 
and Blood of Jesus Christ, and our priest is the conduit that brings us this reality. How 
important for the health of our parish that we pray for our pastor. Annunciation Church has 
formed a foundation of seven women who have made this commitment. This is not an 
exclusive “club”—all women are welcome. If you are interested in hearing more 
information or if you think you may be called to participate, please contact Chris Frank, 
612.702.9504. 

http://www.9daysforlife.com


Prayer Service for Life—Monday, 
J a n u a r y  2 2 :  O n  t h i s  4 5 t h 
commemoration of the tragic Roe v. 
Wade decision, come to the annual 
Prayer Service for Life at 10:30am with 
Archbishop Hebda at the Cathedral of 
St. Paul (239 Selby Ave). The MCCL 
rally at the Capitol will follow the 
prayer service. Catch our bus at 
Annunciation at 9:15am, or catch the 
bus at St. Peter's in Richfield at 9:30am 
and go to the Prayer Service for Life. 
We will return to St. Peter's and 
Annunciation after the Prayer Service 
for Life. See www.archspm.org/events 
for more details. 
 
 

 

Marriage and Divorce—Insights into 

the Tradition—A Saint John's School 
of Theology and Seminary Theology 
Day: For some in the Church, living out 
the sacrament of marriage has proven 
to be a challenge. The reasons for this 
vary, but oftentimes when such an 
occurrence takes place, many couples 
resort only to filing for a legal civil 
divorce to receive necessary legal 
protection. The Church understands this 
need yet, at the same time, She has her 
own way of handling the dissolution of 
the marriage sacrament—the annulment 
process. Either way, this kind of journey 
almost always involves feelings of hurt, 
regret, betrayal and, perhaps, even a 
deep sense of disconnect with the Church 
and her teachings on marriage, divorce, 
and remarriage. Join us for a grace-
filled conversation as we first explore 
the dimensions of the marriage 
sacrament and the purpose of the 
annulment process. This session also has 
a second aim, and that is to name the 
real-life struggles that can exist within a 
marriage and why we need to examine 
the way we think and speak about this 
sacrament. In addition, we will discern 
ways we as a church community can and 
should (better) walk alongside those 
experiencing marital stress and the 

impending reality of divorce. Thursday, 
February 1, check-in from 6:00pm to 
6:30pm and presentation from 6:30pm 
to 9:00pm, Saint Joseph the Worker 
Church (Maple Grove).  
Free event.  
Light refreshments provided.  
Registration is required:  
www.collegevilleMN.com/theologyday 
320.363.3560 or 
theologyday@csbsju.edu. 
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Interfaith Prayer Service for the Closing of the 500th Anniversary of the Reformation: 
Sunday, January 21, 7:00pm, Cathedral of St. Paul. The Archdiocese of Saint Paul and 
Minneapolis, along with the Lutheran Minneapolis Area Synod and St. Paul Area Synod, 
will gather to bring to a close a year of prayer to commemorate the 500th Anniversary of 
the Reformation. Join us as we pray together with the National Lutheran Choir under the 
Direction of David Cherwien, Archbishop Bernard Hebda, Bishop Patricia Lull (preacher) 
and Bishop Anne Svennungsen (leader). A free-will offering will be received to continue 
our common efforts to bring an end to homelessness in the Twin Cities. 
 
Prayer Service for Life 2018: Join us at the Cathedral of Saint Paul, Monday, January 22, 
10:30am for the Annual Prayer Service for Life, followed by MCCL’s March for Life at the 
State Capitol. This prayer service commemorates the millions of lives lost to abortion and 
the many women and men wounded by abortion’s aftermath. All are invited and welcome. 
Please consider carpooling or utilizing buses as parking and street access are limited. For 
more information, please contact the Office for Marriage, Family & Life at 651.291.4488 
or visit at www.archspm.org/events. 
 
Gala Benefit Concert—Church of St. Michael (Farmington): On Friday, January 26, 
7:00pm, in church sanctuary, doors open at 5:30pm for drinks and hors d’oeuvres. Event 
will feature four celebrated local college/university staff musicians: Fr. Robert Koopmann, 
concert pianist from St. John’s University; Christopher Kachian, concert classical guitarist 
from University of St. Thomas; Dr. Martin Hodel, concert trumpet master, and Prof. Jamie 
Bobb, concert organist, both from St. Olaf College. Suggested donation $20.00 at the 
door. To benefit our beautiful pipe organ. 
 
Pilgrimage to World Meeting of Families and Ireland—from August 23 to September 3, 
2018: Join Fr. Michael Johnson on a pilgrimage to the 2018 World Meeting of Families 
(Dublin) and Ireland. Pope Francis is schedule to celebrate the closing Mass at WMF. 
Registration deadline: Friday, January 26. Find details at www.celtic-journeys.com. 
 
2018 WINE (Women In the New Evangelization) Catholic Women’s Conference: women 
of all ages and stages are invited to the conference on Saturday, February 10, at Mary, 
Mother of the Church (Burnsville). The theme, Hope: An Anchor for the Soul, is inspired by 
Saint Philomena’s example and Pope Francis’ invitation to fight against enemies of hope 
(like discouragement and negativity) in order to shine as beacons of hope to those we 
encounter. The day includes inspirational talks, music, lunch, prayer, shopping, confession, 
chocolate, and more. This conference is the perfect way to prepare for Lent, which begins 
the week after the conference. Registration is $55 before January 10 and $65 afterward. 
For more information and to register, visit www.CatholicVineyard.com and select the 
EVENTS tab. 
 
 
Mary Wiebusch ARCHDIOCESE OF SAINT PAUL AND MINNEAPOLIS 
T: 651.251.7709 | M: 651.247.8231 | F: 651.291.4457 | wiebuschm@archspm.org 
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LIVE THE LITURGY—INSPIRATION FOR THE WEEK: Sometimes it 
is difficult to hear God's call. We are trained to listen 
attentively and to hear many things, but spiritual things are 
often missed. God is calling us all of the time. He is calling us to 
drink deeply of the well of life and not get distracted by the 
superficial and short-lasting things we choose to cling to. Have 
we ever given a true spiritual life and relationship with God a 
chance? Jesus says to us today, "Come, and you will see." May 
we take Jesus up on his invitation and like Andrew, the brother 
of Simon Peter, be able to exclaim: "We have found the 
Messiah." 
 
 
Observances for the Week of January 14: 
Sunday:  
2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Monday:  
Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 
Tuesday:  
Wednesday:  

St. Anthony, Abbot 
Thursday:  
Friday:  
Saturday:  
St. Fabian, Pope & Martyr 
St. Sebastian, Martyr 
Next Sunday:  
3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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Early Catholic Family Life (ECFL), Sunday, January 28, 
11:15am to 1:00pm: Are you a family that has any young 
children under the age of five? Since we’re at the beginning of 
a brand new year, we’d like to look at some of the practices 
that God might be inviting you as a family to include in daily 
life to help you experience the closeness of God’s love in a 
new and wonderful way. Each time we meet for ECFL we have 
activities for families to enjoy together as well as a time for 
parents to meet together and talk about some steps they can 
take to nourish their faith life and friendship with God. Please 
feel free to join us for a session to see if ECFL is something that 
your family would like to take part in. For further information 
contact Sr. Sue X251. 
 

 

GUESS WHO’S COMING TO DINNER! Want to get to know more 
parishioners at the church, enjoy a good meal and have fun? 
Sign up for Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner (GWCD)! 
What: Parishioners gather to share a meal and good company. 

When: the second Saturday of the month. Dates for 2018: 
February 10, March 10, April 14, May 12, July 14, August 11, 
September 8, October 13 and December 8. 
Who: All adult parishioners (21+) are invited to participate—
both singles and couples. 
How: Host provides the main dish and beverages—
participants bring a dish to share.  
For more information and to sign up go to: 
www.annunciationmsp.org  
Questions? Contact Peg Tuttle at 612.242.0821 (call/text) or 
pegtuttle@msn.com.  

Readings for the Week of Sunday, January 14 

Today’s Scripture, Gather Hymnal, #1096 

 

Monday, January 15 

1 Sm 15:16-23/Ps 50:8-9, 16bc-17, 21 and 23 [23b]/Mk 2:18-22 

 

Tuesday, January 16 

1 Sm 16:1-13/Ps 89:20, 21-22, 27-28 [21a]/Mk 2:23-28 

Entrance Antiphon: 
All the earth shall bow down before you, O God, 
and shall sing to you, 
shall sing to your name, O Most High! 
Responsorial Psalm: 
I have found David, my servant. 
Communion Antiphon: 
You have prepared a table before me, 
and how precious is the chalice that quenches my thirst. 
 

Wednesday, January 17 

1 Sm 17:32-33, 37, 40-51/Ps 144:1b, 2, 9-10 [1]/Mk 3:1-6 

Entrance Antiphon: 
The just man shall flourish like the palm tree, planted in the 
courts of God's house, he will grow great like the cedars of 
Lebanon. 
Responsorial Psalm: 
Blessed be the Lord, my Rock! 
Communion Antiphon: 
If you wish to be perfect, go, sell what you own, give it all to 
the poor, then come, follow me. 
 

Thursday, January 18 

1 Sm 18:6-9; 19:1-7/Ps 56:2-3, 9-10a, 10b-11, 12-13 [5b]/Mk 3:7-12 

School High Mass 
 

Friday, January 19 

1 Sm 24:3-21/Ps 57:2, 3-4, 6 and 11 [2a]/Mk 3:13-19 

Entrance Antiphon: 
All the earth shall bow down before you, O God, 
and shall sing to you, 
shall sing to your name, O Most High! 
Responsorial Psalm: 
Have mercy on me, God, have mercy. 
Communion Antiphon: 
We have come to know and to believe 
in the love that God has for us. 
 

Saturday, January 20 

2 Sm 1:1-4, 11-12, 19, 23-27/Ps 80:2-3, 5-7/Mk 3:20-21 

 

Sunday,  January 21 

Jon 3:1-5, 10/Ps 25:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [4a]/1 Cor 7:29-31/Mk 1:14-20 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 6 
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Mass Schedule 

Weekend 

Saturday 5:00pm 

Sunday 9:30am & 5:30pm  

 

Weekdays 

Tuesday 5:30pm 

Wednesday through Friday 8:15am 

 

Adoration 

Thursdays 8:45am-7:00pm 

Please use parking lot doors. 

Perpetual Adoration 

Beginning Wednesday, February 14 at 

9:00am, Marian Chapel. 

Please enter through northeast door (by 

wiffle ball field). 

 

Sacraments 

Reconciliation 

Tuesday 4:45pm to 5:15pm 

Friday 8:45am to 9:15am 

Saturdays 9:30am to 10:30am 

 

Baptisms 

Please contact Fr. Park to discuss baptism 

prep and to schedule a date. The next 

baptism class will be held on Wednesday, 

March 21, 6:30pm to 7:30pm, Visitation 

Room. 

 

Weddings 

Please contact Fr. Park to discuss wedding 

prep and to schedule a date. 

 

Pastoral Visitation 

If anyone desires a personal visitation at 

home or at the hospital, call Ashleigh 

Varley. 

 

Parish Registration 

Please contact Fr. Park for a registration 

appointment. 

Mass Intentions this Weekend 

Saturday, January 13 

 5:00pm Mass Annunciation Parishioners    

 

Sunday, January 14 

 8:45am Mass † Florence Loso  

 10:30am Mass Military Personnel &  

  their familes  

 

 

Calendar of Events  

Monday, January 15 ~  

Martin Luther King Jr Holiday 

Church, Offices & School Closed 

 

Tuesday, January 16 

 7:00am  Twelve Apostles Plus 

  (8:00 am Coffee Break) MD 

 9:30am Mom’s Group V 

 4:45pm to 5:15pm Reconciliation C 

 5:30pm Mass † Doreen Chamberlin C 

 6:30pm APO SC 

 7:00pm WWP Bible Study CR V 

 

Wednesday, January 17 

 8:15am Mass † Jane Halland C 

followed by morning coffee CR 

 9:15am Scripture Study  

 6:30pm Baptism Class V 

 7:00pm AYM JH Small Group Y 

 

Thursday, January 18 

 8:15am Mass Annunciation Faculty,  

     Staff & Students C 

followed by adoration C 

 

Friday, January 19 

 8:15am Mass † Elizabeth Fritzen C 

Followed by reconciliation [8:45am to 9:15am] 

 

Saturday, January 20 

 9:30am to 10:30am Reconciliation C 

 5:00pm Mass Annunciation Parishioners  C 

 

Sunday, January 21 

 9:30am Mass † Vi Frana C 

 5:30pm Mass Mary Reardon C 
 

 

A-Angelus Room • C-Church • CK-Church Kitchen 

CR-Community Room • FS-Fireside Room  

MD-Marian Dining Room • MR-Music Room  

L-Parish Library • PD-Parish Center Dining Room  

S-School • SA-School Auditorium • SC-Spirit Center 

SL-School Library • V-Visitation Room  Y-Youth Room 

†-Deceased 

Church ............................612.824.0787 
 Voicemail Direct: 612.824.9993 

Emergency: dial ext. 4 
 
Hours 
 Monday-Thursday 8:30am-5:00pm; 
 Friday 8:30am-12:00 noon 
Fax 612.824.8232 or 612.824.9915 
Email info@annunciationmsp.org 
 

Offices located in parish center building  
between the church & school. 

Pastor   
Fr. Brian Park ................................. ext. 228 
 frpark@annunciationmsp.org 
Deacon Sean Curtan ................... ext. 260 
 scurtan@annunciationmsp.org 
Director of Pastoral Care 
Ashleigh Varley ............................. ext. 256 
 avarley@annunciationmsp.org 
Director of Faith Formation 

Sr. Sue Torgersen, CSJ ................ ext. 251 
 storgersen@annunciationmsp.org 
Director of Music & Liturgy 
Nick Chalmers ................................ ext. 261 
 nchalmers@annunciationmsp.org 
Director of Development 
Tom Konz ........................................ ext. 255 
 tkonz@annunciationmsp.org 
Administrative Coordinator 
Michael Compton .......................... ext. 259 
 mcompton@annunciationmsp.org 
 

Offices located in church building, lower level. 

Administrator  
Jim Weiland .................................. ext. 241 
 jweiland@annunciationmsp.org 
Administrative Assistant 
Mary Grace Westman ................ ext. 242 
 mgwestmsan@annunciationmsp.org 
Director of Youth Ministry 
Jim Dunn .......................................... ext. 243 
 jdunn@annunciationmsp.org 
 
School .................................. 612.823.4394 
Principal  
Jennifer Cassidy ............................ ext. 201 
 jcassidy@annunciationmsp.org 
School Secretary  
Jen Renstrom .................................. ext. 200 
 jrenstrom@annunciationmsp.org 
School Tuition Administrator 
Donna Ohme .................................. ext. 204

 dohme@annunciationmsp.org 
Alumni/Development Coordinator 
Jessica Knutson .............................. ext. 289 
 jknutson@annunciationmsp.org 
Extended Daycare Director  
Jeff Wisdom .................................. ext. 210 
 jwisdom@annunciationmsp.org 
Maintenance Supervisor 
Steve Marple ................................. ext. 209 
 smarple@annunciationmsp.org 

Annunciation Parish Library Hours: 
Sundays before and after morning 
Mass. Please visit us near the main 
entrance of the church. Questions? Call 
Therese Moriarty at 612.545.8881. 


